
I've been traveling for business ALOT
this year. In fact, I'm typing this on my
iPad, sitting in the Southwest terminal,
waiting for yet another flight. It gets old.
While I'm away, I miss the family, the
familiarity of home, and the comforts of
community. It's always nice coming
back home to Anneslie.

It's also nice to know that many of my
neighbors feel that same sense of
comfort and place in our community.
Seeing those 60 blue t-shirts marching
in the Fourth of July Parade was an
impressive sight. Hearing the cheers
for Jim and Judy Dobson, the Otts and
Dell Smith, and our own hecklers, was
a truly refreshing experience, one that
I'm sure we’ll all remember for a long
time. It's important that we all make our
own memories, and hope that our
neighbors take at least a small part in
them.

There's been a lot of chatter on
Facebook about the petty things that
threaten those idyllic images of
"community".  You know, the loose
pets, the bad parking jobs, the differing
attitudes towards lawn maintenance,

and so on. Not that it's unimportant to
discuss and address these issues, but
it’s also important to keep the big issues
in sight. We need to be better about
keeping our eyes open for crime,
abandoned properties, and the needs of
our neighbors.

The volunteers of the Community
Association can only do so much on our
own. We constantly need the assistance
of the community to help reinforce our
efforts, and those of the police, code
enforcement officers, and others, to
keep Anneslie a pleasant place to live.
So please, do your part. Volunteer for
COP shifts, make those calls to the
County, talk to your neighbors, keep
others in-the-loop. By all of us pitching
in, it makes it easier for those great
memories to outweigh the negative.

For additional thoughts and comments,
visit us on Facebook, or email me at
"president@anneslie.org".

Scott A.  McGovern, AIA
President
Anneslie Community Association

The President’s Corner

Summer 2013
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BLOCK CAPTAINS
Anneslie Road Overbrook Road

533 Helen Kennedy (410) 377-0608 501 Kelly Shay/Jim Pannebecker (410) 377-8424
629 Andy Dalton (410) 377-6089 634 Kathleen/Don Anuzis (410) 377-9527
700 Maria Brown (410) 377-7875 730  Michele/Christopher Howe (410) 296-5388

Dunkirk Road Regester Avenue

501 Jean/Michael Smith (410) 372-0519 531 Ellen/Jim Sheridan (410)  377-3066
632 Helen/Tom Aberle (410) 377-9268 611  Sue McGovern (410) 377-7948
723 Gail Vernick (410) 377-2541 713 Wendy Faraone (410) 377-0296

Murdock Road Windwood Road

527 Karen Buch (410) 377-3080 518  Mary Carol/Bob Venanzi (410) 377-4918
627 Linda Vigilante (410) 377-9795 608  Stephanie Dieter (410) 377-5168
707 Jen Hudak (410) 868-6100
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500 Anneslie
Christine Hayden, daughter of John and Elly Hayden
at 532 Anneslie Rd., married Ryan Weber April 4, 2013
in Sand Key Beach, FL, near Clearwater. Christine,
who grew up in Anneslie, is a nurse consultant in
Denver, Colorado, and Ryan owns a photography
business there. Congrats to Christine and Ryan! Tara
Feeney, of 513 Anneslie, graduated in the spring from
Salisbury University with a degree in math and
elementary education. Catherine Kennedy, of 533
Anneslie, graduated in the spring with a master's of
science in education from the University of Mary
Washington. She lives in Richmond, VA and will teach
first grade outside Fredericksburg, VA, and coach high
school club lacrosse. Congratulations Tara and
Catherine!
600 Anneslie
The 600 Block of Anneslie said goodbye to our friend
of nearly ten years, Robin Boyle (624).   She was a
single college student when she joined us, but now
leaves with her husband Jason moving to a new home
in Parkville.  We can be assured that she and Jason
will come back to visit since the house is staying in the
family.  On July 27th we welcomed Brandi (Robin's
sister), Will Knipscher and their 2-year old daughter
Lydia Jane.
700 Anneslie
The 700 Block of Anneslie wishes the best for Lou and
Jeanne Joffe who moved from 721 Anneslie. To their
home on "the hill” are new neighbors Colin and Jessica
McCloskey and their children Devon, Colin Jr., and
Sydney. Welcome McCloskey family!
500 Dunkirk
We have a lot of new neighbors on our block! At 531
Dunkirk  Melissa and Adam moved from Charles
Village and have a four year old boy. Adam is an
immigration lawyer and Melissa is a researcher at
Johns Hopkins. At 506 Jim and Diane retired and
moved to Delaware after 25 years of living in Anneslie.
They sold their home to a very nice couple, Lynne and
Will from Davidson, North Carolina.  Will is a physicist
at Stevenson University and Lynne is a Marine
Biologist. Dino and Julie, who just had a baby boy
named Mason moved into 503 Dunkirk. Dino is from
Aruba and Julie is from Virginia, they came to Anneslie
from Havre de Grace.
600 Dunkirk
We have four graduates of Towson High School
headed off the college this fall. Alison Prem will  attend
Mars Hill College in North Carolina. Maeve McGhee

has selected Alvernia University in Reading (PA), while
her sister Graoch McGhee will  attend the University of
Baltimore.  Alisa Fried will attend St. Mary's College of
Maryland in St. Mary's City.  We wish these girls and all
graduates the very best! We'd also like to welcome new
neighbors, John and his daughter to 617 Dunkirk.
700 Dunkirk
After 14 years together, Caren and Alissa of 712
Dunkirk got married this year!
500 Murdock
We welcome new neighbors at 512 Murdock. After a
whirlwind move from Boston which included the birth of
their youngest child enroute, we are happy our new
neighbors are here. We welcome Cristian and
Suzanne Tomasetti. They have five children and
welcomed their most recent addition, Giovanni in early
July.
600 Murdock
Congratulations to Troy King and Kathrin Murray of 615
Murdock on the birth of their third son Patrick on March
15th. He joins big brothers Benjamin and Tyler.
Congratulations to Bob and Jan O'Brien on the birth of
their grandson Declan Edward on February 27th, to their
daughter Meghan and Erik and big sister Emma. The
600 block of Murdock is sad to see leave Sam and
Elizabeth Merrick of 622 and their two girls Emelia and
Adelaide. Best wishes to them in North Carolina.
500 Regester
We would like to celebrate all the elementary, middle
and high school graduates on our block!
600 Regester
It is another granddaughter for Barbara Kayser!  Bill and
Megan Kayser of Hoboken, N.J. welcomed Margaret
Grace on June 27th,2013. She joins her big sister
Juliana at home. Barbara is now the proud grandmother
of six grandkids!
500 Windwood
We welcome four new neighbors here on our block:
Blake and Emily Kizer to their new house at 532
Windwood Road. They moved into their home May
2013. Wen-hui Fang and his wife Cheng, daughter Zoe,
sons Howard and David moved into 516 Windwood
very recently, July 1st. Ryan and Jennifer moved into
513 Windwood with their daughters Wren (age 2) and
Lua (6 months). 522 Windwood - Amy and Bobby
Waldrup and sons Preston (age 8) and Andrew (age 4)
moved to Anneslie from Florida!
600 Windwood
Emma Riggs (606) graduated from Dumbarton Middle
School and will start at Carver in the fall. Elias Page
(616) graduated from Towson High School and is
headed to Salisbury University in the fall.

Block News

Rachel Palermo is the Block Captain Liaison.  Contact
your Block Captain or Rachel at
rachel@rachelrockphotography.com with block news.
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ACA eNews - Are you in the Know?
Many neighbors have indicated a desire to receive community information via email.  Therefore,

the  Board  of  Governors  has  implemented  a  new  form  of  electronic  communication  by  way  of
“Anneslie  Community  Association  eNews”  to keep you updated  on events,  news, and other
happenings  in  the  community.

  If you provided an email address when you submitted your current or prior annual dues notices,
you  have  received  emails  from  “Anneslie  Community  Association”  with  the  subject  line  “ACA
eNews”.  We promise not  to  flood your  inbox with messages, and we will be mindful of keeping
them pertinent and to the point. You may opt out of receiving these emails if you choose to do so,
by following the instructions when you receive your first email.

eNews is  used as  an  additional  way  to  quickly  disperse  information  to Anneslie  residents.
The ListServe, Facebook page, Anneslie Times Newsletter, and event fliers continue to exist.  And,
while  the  ListServe  and  Facebook  page  will  continue  to  serve  as  a  way  for  neighbors  to
communicate and interact directly with one another, eNews emails come only from the Board.  So,
keep an eye out in your inbox for upcoming messages!

We  hope  you  find  this method  of  communication  helpful and we welcome  your  feedback and
suggestions!  If you have any questions, please send an email to kfeiring@anneslie.org.

2013 Events Calendar
(dates may change as the year progresses)

Concert under the Stars at the Villa August 17th

Concert at the Villa (makeup date in case of rain) August 18th

Picnic September 21st

Picnic (makeup date in case of rain) September 22nd

Halloween Parade October 31st

Annual Meeting November 13th

Santa’s Visit December 16th
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Anneslie Crab Feast
On Saturday, June 22nd, the east end of Dunkirk was buzzing with the sounds of the ACA’s annual crab feast.
Fifty-two residents, a new crab feast record, enjoyed four bushels of crabs from Conrad’s, Andy Nelson’s
barbecue as well as home-made side dishes and desserts.  Matt and Kristen Zoll (728 Dunkirk) hosted the
festivities on their lawn and Matt played DJ for the night, spinning tunes for everyone to enjoy.  As the sun set,
he also set up lights for late night corn hole matches. The weather was perfect for an evening of good food,
cold drinks and meeting new neighbors. Mark your calendars for next June and join your neighbors to celebrate
the end of the school year and the beginning of summer with the 2014 crab feast.  Hope to see you there.

Mark Lewandowski
Board Member, Crab Feast Chairperson

Anneslie Fall Picnic

Join us for our Anneslie Community Annual Picnic on September 21st at the 600 block of Murdock from 3 to 7
PM!  We’ll supply the food, side dishes, dessert and drinks (beer, wine, juice, soda and water)!  Plus, we’ll have
live music from the Mudrocks, a moon bounce and face painting for the kids and more! It’s a great way to mingle
and meet new neighbors. Our rain date will be the following day, September 22nd.  We’ll post more details on
Anneslie Facebook page and through our eNews service as we get closer to the event.  If you’re interested in
helping to  set up or clean up, please send emails to either rjfisher72@gmail.com or rebeccaklein@msn.com.
We look forward to seeing everyone there!

Rebecca Klein
Board Member, Fall Picnic Chairperson

Robert Fisher
Board Member, Fall Picnic Co-Chairperson



Proceeds will support ongoing efforts to beautify Anneslie

Concert Under the Stars at Villa Anneslie

Funk • Soul • R&B • Classic Rock

Saturday, August 17, 2013
529 Dunkirk Road
7:30 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.
Gates open @ 6:30 p.m.

Bring your own food, beverages and picnic blanket
(Rain Date: Sunday, August 18, 2013, 5:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. ~ Gates open @ 4:30 p.m.)

To purchase tickets, complete the form below and return it to 505 Murdock Road with a check payable to the
Anneslie Community Association. Questions? Call Wendy Mundis @ 410-377-0797 or Kate Feiring @ 410-598-
2005. Tickets will be delivered upon receipt of payment via email (when provided) or by mail.

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email Address:

No. of Tickets: $15 / ticket x ______ tickets = $_________________ � Check enclosed

To purchase tickets, complete the form below and mail to 505 Murdock Road with a check payable to the
Anneslie Community Association. Questions? Call Wendy Mundis @ 410-377-0797 or Kate Feiring @ 410-598-
2005. Tickets will be delivered upon receipt of payment via email (when provided) or by mail.

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email Address:

No. of Tickets: ______ tickets X $12/ticket = $_________________ � Check  enclosed

TICKET INFO

New for 2013: Reduced price for
advance ticket sales!

$12.00/ticket: Before August 15
$20.00/ticket: At the gate

175 tickets available
first come, first serve

Tickets are non-refundable

This is an Adult Only event
(no children, please)

Don’t miss this

encore

presentation!

accompanied by her four piece instrumental band



Anneslie Welcomes Dr. Ritter

Approximately eight months ago, long time dentist Dr. Thomas Fahey retired after founding his practice back in 1972 at
the corner of York Road and Anneslie. Dr. Jesse Ritter took over and began his practice there last September. Given
the recent emergence of several new entrepreneurs along our primary business corridor we thought it would be a great
time to introduce Dr. Ritter to the neighborhood. We sat down with him recently to discuss a variety of topics….

AT: Did you grow up always wanting to be a dentist, or was that something that developed later on?
DRR: I have always enjoyed helping people and at Penn State University I knew that I wanted to pursue Pre-Med, but
wasn’t certain of the specific area. My first year we had a Pre-Med seminar with speakers from several different areas
of medicine. One speaker in particular stood out that day because of his passion for his profession. He was a dentist
and right there my interest was piqued that I should consider dentistry. I enjoy the satisfaction of knowing someone can
come into the office experiencing pain and they can leave feeling a lot better.

AT: Worst type of candy for your teeth?
DRR: Salt water taffy, which I realize won’t be a popular answer given our proximity to the ocean. The combination of
stickiness and high sugar content, makes taffy really bad for your teeth. Also, those carbonated energy drinks loaded
with sugar are also terrible for your teeth’s enamel.

AT: When you’re not in the dentist chair what do you enjoy doing with your free time?
DRR: I played a lot of different sports growing up in the small town of Selinsgrove, Pennsylvania so I have always enjoyed
staying active. I like to ski and recently took up golf, but my golf game needs quite a bit of help. I also enjoy World War
II history.

Dr. Ritter (along with his wife who is a dentist in York , PA) are planning to host an “Open House” at Dr. Ritter’s  office
on 6601 York Road sometime this fall as a way to say “hello” to the Anneslie community. Look for details in the next
Anneslie Times or the Anneslie eNews service.
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Anneslie Honored at Towson 4th of July Parade
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A special thanks to Anneslie resident and
professional photographer  Kristin Vogel who was
gracious enough to provide several of these great
pictures. www.kgvphotography.com


